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The Croxley Green Residents’ Association (CGRA)
Notes of CGRA Meeting held on 23rd Sept 2019 in the Library, Barton Way 

Attending: Barry Grant (BG, Chair); Tony Munroe (TM, Vice-Chair); Alex Charlton (AC); Rose Hanscomb (RH); Margaret Pomfret (MP); Mandy Grant (MG).  
Attendees:  Parish Cllrs: David Montague; Nigel Cole. District Councillors: Margaret Hofman; Stephanie Singer.

1. Apologies: Joan Zanelli (JZ, Secretary); Mary Mitchell (MM, Treasurer); David Neighbour (DN)
2. Notes of previous meeting:  10th June 2019 pre-circulated. Proposed MG, seconded RH, approved and signed.
3. Planning and Environment Matters

3a) TRDC controlled parking zones (CPZ) consultation

The most recent TRDC public consultation on the latest proposed CPZ scheme has just ended. The CGRA was aware that residents in Dickinson Square and in Frankland Road had submitted petitions to TRDC that provided overwhelming support for these roads not to be included in the scheme.

The next stage in the process will be that the findings and the responses to the consultation will be assessed by TRDC officers and our local District Councillors which will then be put forward to the pertinent TRDC committee. 
3b)  Croxley Hall /Long Valley Woods 
The repairs to the steps in the woods are due to start in late Sept as part of the woodland management plan.
3c) Croxley Common Moor - bridge works and new boardwalk

The fitting of the replacement bridge is due to start during the autumn of 2019. HCC Countryside Management Services has advised us that the installation of a new boardwalk on the Moor (as per its latest Management Plan) is now unlikely to be implemented. The cost of upkeep and the potential liability are too great. 
3d) Scotsbridge House

The outline planning application for the conversation of 59 flats for Scotsbridge House has been submitted to TRDC.
4) The Three Rivers Joint Residents Associations (JRA).

BG gave an update. The JRA committee wants TRDC to push back the Government’s recommendations on the housing numbers TRDC have to make provision for in their Local Area Development Plan (LADP). TRDC’s leader Councillor Sara Bedford (SB) agreed in principle with the JRA to work with them on this but things have stalled and SB has not yet followed through on this.
Attending District Councillors Margaret Hofman (MH) and Stephanie Singer (SS) defended Councillor Bedford’s position by commenting that the Government’s housing numbers were binding and that TRDC had no choice but to follow the numbers that have been laid down.

BG then went to some length to explain to MH and SS that the Government housing numbers were recommendations; a starting point for investigation and is not set in stone. BG pointed out that TRDC does have the right to challenge the proposed housing numbers and go with a lower number on the LADP if it chose to and could justify its position. BG also referred to a recent letter issued by the Housing Minster to our MP that explained this. A copy of this letter was provided to SB and to TRDC.BG will email a copy of this letter to MH and SS to refer to.
MH commented that she will arrange a meeting with SB and the JRA to discuss TRDC challenging the Government’s recommended housing numbers for the LADP.
BG informed the committee that the draft LADP will be discussed by the relevant TRDC committee on 7th November 2019 and it is expected that this draft plan will be adopted by this committee with its proposed housing numbers.
BG also added that 95% of the land designated for housing in the LADP is on green belt land and that Councillor Bedford has not engaged with any of the local residents associations for some time despite their repeated efforts.  

5) Future of Croxley Green Residents Association?
BG pointed out that the CGRA relies heavily on the present CGRA members’ input and support.  It was inevitable that the CGRA will have to consider how it can effectively operate in the near future as it he expects a couple of senior committee members will not stand for election at the next AGM. New committee members can add a new dynamic to the way the CGRA goes about its work but, generally, in our community getting people to volunteer to be on a committee (for any local organisation) is becoming more and more of a challenge. 

BG opened up the floor for discussion regarding the future set up and working of the CGRA. The general consensus is that the CGRA plays a vital role representing the interest of Croxley residents and it would be a significant loss to the wellbeing of Croxley if the CGRA ended.

It was suggested from the floor that the CGRA starts a publicity campaign to attract new committee members.
6) Conclusion of the separation of the Croxley Green History Project from CGRA
BG gave an update. The final process of the separation of the Croxley Green History Project (CGHP) from the CGRA will take place once the transfer of CGHP funds are deposited in the new CGHP bank account. The CGRA treasurer MM has issued a cheque for the total of CGHP funds which BG will hand on to the CGHP treasurer in due course.  
7) Finance.
No update on the CGRA finances was given as treasurer MM was unable to attend the meeting.

7) Any Other Business (AOB). 
1) Policing

BG updated the committee. The new PCSO for Croxley (Ross Huegdon) has started his duties. There are still a number of reported active drug dealing spots within Croxley Green which is viewed as mainly due to a lack of proactive action from Herts Police.

2) Dog Show

The recent dog show was well attended with a good number of those there being families with children. Due to its success the PC are looking into ways of growing the show for next year.
3) Croxley Library

The provision of the Herts libraries service will transfer over to trust in December 2019. The PC are aware of this and will be are liaising with the Croxley library manager to form a working relationship to safeguard the library for Croxley.
4) Litter picking

A discussion took place regarding the ongoing issue of littering occurring in Croxley. There is a volunteer group which does a regular litter pick every third Sunday in the woods but more needs to be done to deal with the littering problem in general. There is a possibility that the PC may head a volunteer group for litter picking as a way of combating the littering issue.
5) The WW1 Peace picnic

MP reported that the WW1 peace picnic in July was a success. It was well attended by a cross section of residents particularly those with young children. It was a festive occasion with many having picnics and taking part in the outdoor activities put on by the PC along with the organising group. It is hoped that the PC will look into backing a picnic event on a regular basis will the possibility of combining it with its annual dog show.  

6) WW2 VE Day 75th Anniversary 8th May 2020 

MP suggested that there should be a community event to mark the 75th anniversary of the ending of WW2. The Government have designated the anniversary date on Friday 8th May 2020 as a Bank holiday. MP suggested that a group is formed to organise the event as was done with the WW1 peace picnic.
With no other business the meeting closed at 09.40 pm.
Date of next meeting Monday January 13th 2020.
Signed 
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